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August  30, 2022 


The Louisa County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at the Supervisors office. The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Brad Quigley, Chairman. The following Board members were present: Randy Griffin, Absent: Chris Ball. Board members voting “AYE” unless otherwise noted.  Others present via Zoom or in person: Ron McDonald, Vicki Franks, Sherry Humphreys.
Pledge of Allegiance

Motion Griffin, seconded by Quigley to approve the agenda for August 30, 2022
Motion Griffin, seconded by Quigley to approve the minutes for August 23, 2022
Motion Griffin, seconded by Quigley to approve the minutes for the Public Hearing on August 25, 2022
Motion Griffin, seconded by Quigley to approve the special Claim for August 30, 2022
For Public Input, Jim Rudisill questioned the difference between Smith property at Toolsboro that the County sold and the Conservation property that was being sold and how the prices were set. Quigley stated that the Smith property was already platted out for a town, and that Smith had a price she was selling the land to the Heritage Foundation for. In the case of the Hoover Nature Trail a value had to be found.
There were no payroll changes to review.
Motion Griffin, seconded by Quigley to move the approval 28E concerning the Mutual Assistance for Veterans Service Officer to next meeting since County Attorney had not had time to review the document.







The following meetings were attended.  Quigley attended the HWY 61 Coalition Meeting. Quigley stated that all the land from Mediapolis to 1 mile north of Hwy 78 had been purchased and construction was on track. DOT stated that Louisa County was still slated for 2025 for acquiring land and right of way.

Adam Shutt, County Engineer, gave the weekly update for the Secondary Roads Department. Shutt said that the G28 Bridge railing was going up today and the bridge should be open by tomorrow. G44X was getting the approaches poured and hopefully would be open by next Friday.
Katie Hammond, Conservation, gave an update concerning a special meeting that the Conservation Board held. She presented the Supervisors with property along the Hoover Nature Trail that the CB wished to sell McDonald LTD and other landowners. Black’s Bluff were also interested in purchasing some of the trail but do to oversight did not get included on the agenda.
Motion Griffin, seconded by Quigley to hold the Public Hearing for the County Conservation Property Sale to McDonald LTD on September 13, 2022.
McDonald stated that he appreciated all the work the Conservation Board had put into this.
The last item of business was mail that was received from the City of Wapello concerning a voluntary annex notification on behalf of LDG.
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting on motion adjourned at 9:25 a.m.
______________________________   
   _____________________________​​__
Sandi Sturgell, Louisa County Auditor
   Brad Quigley, Chairman of the Board
